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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 17 May 2021-Mtg 2539 
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0419 851753 (Susan Harris) rcc9520secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377;  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email for Bulletin correspondence only: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

  Rotary International President: Holger Knaack         District Governor 9510:    David Jones    

 Board of Directors:- 2020-2021 

PRESIDENT  Vince Belperio  

VICE PRESIDENT   Elizabeth Gagliardi 

PRESIDENT ELECT Stephany Martin  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Benny Bosman 

SECRETARY  Susan Harris 

TREASURER  Jane Gascoigne  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FELLOWSHIP  Frank Orlando 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Netty Heinrich 

MEMBERSHIP  Margaret Northcote  

YOUTH                    Nikki Rowe 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jeff Blanco 

  Special Projects 

Art Show Convenor: Michael McCabe 

Shed Convenor:  Benny Bosman 

CROE:   Mal Hansen 

Mayoral Ball                          TBA 

Car  Show                             Jeff Blanco      

Club Service Officers:-   2020-2021   

Director Club Service:  Stephany Martin 0439 572 495 

Welfare Officer:  Denise Dinham  8337 8096 or 

denise.dinham@gmail.com 

Sergeant:  Margaret Beare 0418 830 343  

Email    margaretbeare54@gmail.com 

Attendance: Reg Bennett Wk 8336 7788 or Mb/txt 0407 970 290     

Email;  garget54@gmail.com 

Attendance (Deputy) : Bruce Davis : H 8336 4126 M 0437 130 469 

Email: davis273@bigpond.com        

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow                     Auditor: Dean Crook 

Risk Management: Michael Mc Cabe      Social Media: TBA 

Rotary Information: Benny Bosman        Property: Bill Allan 

Sound: Jeff Blanco / Vince Belperio      Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Webmaster/Database: Ralph Holmes 

Public Relations: Paul Trotta                   Program: Hiep Nguyen 

Photographer: Enzo Piperone  

Roster: David Munro 0418 845 644  

Email : davidmunro@internode.on.net

If you are unable to perform your duties, please arrange a SUBSTITUTE and advise your replacement to 

David Munro.   IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED TO START YOUR DUTIES PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. For Zoom requests please contact Bruce Barnes. 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 24th May  

  

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 31st   May 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

    

 

Mon 7 June  

   

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

 

Mon 14th June 

    

No Meeting 

Public Holiday 

(Queen’s 

Birthday) 

Speaker Sam Camporeale Gerry Butler  na  

Program  

Rotary  

Foundation 

 

Community 

Nursery 

Committee Night  

Chair TBA TBA   

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Lou Dimech Denise Dinham   

Cashier 1 Bill Allan Benny Bosman   

Cashier 2 Dean Crook Tony Uren   

Steward 1 Peter Allen John Russo   

Steward 2 

 

Reg Bennett Gus DeAngelis   

Raffle Don Marcoionni David Munro   

TIME 6:00 FOR 6:30PM 6:00 FOR 6:30PM 6:00 FOR 6:30PM  

file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/181029-2249-Enfield%20Cemetery/rcc9520secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/holger-knaack-selected-be-2020-21-rotary-international-president#:~:text=Holger%20Knaack%2C%20a%20member%20of,Rotary%20International%20in%202020%2D21.
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor
mailto:denise.dinham@gmail.com
mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
mailto:garget54@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200706-2502-Comm%20Night/davis273@bigpond.com
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200120-2484-/editor20rcc@gmail.com
mailto:davidmunro@internode.on.net
https://rotary9520.org/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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 Meetings are held as per the Roster above. Partners are always welcome. Please note your known dates of your absence either in the 

black attendance book near the cashier on meeting night or otherwise contact/text asap  the Attendance Officer ( See Above)  regards 

any queries, apologies, if a “non-eater” or if bringing a guest, partner so as to assist with catering etc. Please understand that it is vitally 

important that we provide the Venue with accurate numbers for meals so that the cost of meals can be kept to a minimum. If you fail to 

put in an apology the Board will unfortunately fine you the cost of the meal to recoup costs.         Eaters $25 non eaters $5 

 

After Sergeant Margaret’s invocation & loyal toast, President Vince welcomed members, 

partners, guests and visitors.  

o It is with deep sadness we announce that Sujoy’s father, passed away this morning, at home in 

India, with covid. Our thought and prayers go to Sujoy and family. 

o The Art Show is going well, and Michael will report on it later tonight. 

 

Secretary Susan Harris had some announcements: - 

o A copy of the Rotary in Australia centenary Book is available tonight and you can order a copy 

for $25.  

  

• PP Benny Bosman gave a shed report. 

On Saturday morning we had a cleanup at the Shed, getting rid of cobwebs, rehang flags etc. My 

thanks to Wacka, Stevo, Dean Crook, Bruce Barns, John Schubert, and Bill & Renata Allan. with an 

apology from Peter Allen who was recovering from washing dishes on the opening night of the Art 

Show. Thank you 

 

• Community Director Elizabeth Gagliardi spoke on the Salvation Army’s Red Shield Appeal.   

o As the Salvation Army holds its Annual Red Shield Appeal during the month of May each year, 

the Community Committee received an email from Aaron Stobie (Captain) of North East Salvos 

if we could once again forward an email to our members and encourage to donate as they wish, 

Community has received Board Approval, and we are following same protocol as last year. 

A North East Salvos Digital Fundraising page has been set up so that Rotarians can donate directly 

to that link, an email will be sent to each member and will also be in the next Bulletin. 

This year North East Salvos are planning to use the money raised to fund local initiatives. 

➢ Every Friday night they have a community meal and short service (which includes activities for Kids). 

➢ They also give out between 40-60 meals each week; they are cooked by volunteers. 

➢ Music program at Paradise Primary School. 

Apologies to> 

Deadline<10am  
# Attendance Officer Reg Bennett- 8336 7788 (wk)  or 0407 970 290   preferably by text  

(Deputy Attendance Officer : Bruce Davis 8336 4126 ;0437 130 469 davis273@bigpond.com) 

After 10am  

Deadline 

After 10am on the day for unavoidable cancellations & to avoid Fine (=Meal cost)  

  Please notify the venue San Giorgio 8336 6600 so they are aware & also the attendance officer above.   

file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200713-2503-BtB-Alyssa%20Morran/davis273@bigpond.com
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Money raised will bring Hope where it is needed in our Community & The City of Campbelltown. 

Here is the link for the RCC page where people can donate. 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotary-club-of-campbelltown 

o Elizabeth has received a request from the Gums Landcare Group who have some steel tables that 

need maintenance and are looking for someone who has steel finishing experience to volunteer to 

help them restore the tables please. 

 

 

• Babu spoke last week on the Covid crisis in India and How we can help? 

The Covid – 19 Pandemic has no discrimination of race, creed or religion   

and does not spare where you are and where you come from.  

       Even the young are vulnerable. Today the epicenter is India. 

 

The media described it as a Tsunami. 400,000 daily cases 

and a daily death rate of 4000.  

This I understand is under recorded. 

Hospitals are running out of medical supplies, beds, oxygen and medical staff and 

volunteers are stretched to their limits working 24 / 7.  

Crematoriums are also stretched beyond words. Furnaces melting, bodies are lined up 

for a basic performance of last rites and they are running out of firewood. 

 

 The Rotary Club of Campbelltown is currently working with 

the Rotary Club of Madras South to provide assistance to the 

victims and their families. 

 

 A Fund-Raising dinner will be held on Saturday 19th 

June 2021 at the San Georgio Club 6pm for 6:30pm. 

  

Tickets are $50 per head for a Buffet Dinner. 

 

Already the Mayor of Campbelltown and honorary member Jill Whittaker, has offered Council’s 

support by donating $500. 

Babu presently has bookings and donations totaling some $4000. 

This is a great chance to show our support for the Indian Community and provide funds for providing 

assistance to victims and their families.  

We are also looking for donations for raffle prizes. 

 

 For details contact  Jim Silvestri   0417 80221 

     Babu Kanagasabai  0418 851 655   

 

 

• DGE Jeff Neale spoke on current District happenings such as District Regional Training and thanking 

those who have promptly booked accommodation for next year’s April conference. 

 

• Michael Mc Cabe spoke on the Art Show 

o Thank you everyone for assisting with setup, the roster and opening night last Friday 14 

May. 

o The opening night was a great success. There was a large crowd attending and enjoying the night. 

o Mayor Jill Whittaker was very pleased that it all came together  and thanked us for managing it so 

well. 

o The food was delicious thank you to Jeff and Jenny Neale and Paradise Motors. 

o So far we have sold 48 pieces of art totaling $14,500 of which we take a commission; we have 

made some $800 on the raffle tickets and nearly $1000 on entrance fees. 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotary-club-of-campbelltown
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• Chair Tony Lagozzino introduced and presented the Club’s  2021 Business Excellence 

Award to Tony Bandini from Avanti Pasticceria. 

David Dante Bandini is the Managing Director of Avanti Pasticceria, a 3rd generation 

Family ownedand run Italian patisserie with baking is in his blood, flour in his hair and a 

smile on his face. 

David was born in Adelaide and grew up and currently resides in the Campbelltown City Council 

suburb of Paradise. David is married to Jo-Ann and is the proud father to Isabella. 

David spent the majority of his upbringing around food, Italian food, be it pasta or pastries, or 

whether it was preparing it with his Mum (Lidia Bandini) or Nonna (Maria Luigia Mercurio) or 

whether it was enjoying the fruits of their labour with friends and family or watching the faces of 

customers light up when they first see the cakes they have come to collect from the bakery. David 

learnt early on the joy that sharing food, especially good food, brings. As was customary within a 

family business, David spent weekends and school holidays at the bakery, happily helping and 

contributing to put smiles on the faces of their customers. 

After graduating from St. Ignatius College and attending Flinders University, David learnt his trade in 

the industry under the tutelage of his Mother and Father (Lidia and Romano Bandini). However, 

David's tutelage also included the fundamentals of managing a family business with family and non 

family employees. 

David succeeded his parents management in 1997 and with this indispensable knowledge and 

training passed down to him, David has been able to grow the business from 6 employees to 20 

employees and more than tripling the customer base and turnover and was instrumental in 

restructuring, modernising and re-branding Avanti Pasticceria, but a couple of things have never 

changed, their families trusted authentic recipes and their commitment to gratefully give back to the 

community. 

Since 1964 Avanti Pasticceria's secret has been our family's love for the joy of sharing our food with 

others. For 57 years the Avanti Pasticceria family has been at our customer's table to help celebrate 

their families milestones from Baptisms to Birthdays or Weddings to Anniversaries. The significance 

of this simple fact is not lost on David with long held, loyal customers often informing David how his 

Nonna (Luigia) made their Engagement Cake, then David's Mum and Dad (Lidia & Romano) made 

their Childs Baptism cake and now David is called upon to make their 5oth Wedding Anniversary 

Cake. 

Avanti Pasticceria is primarily a wholesale bakery, supplying Cafes, Restaurants, Gourmet foods 

stores, Supermarkets, Function centres, Caterers, local and interstate distributors with traditional 

continental cakes, pastries, biscuits and taralli. 

David spends his days in the bakehouse elbow deep in flour and in the office knee deep in 

paperwork, with the phone never far from his ear. David believes it is important for the manager to 

have close relationships with his wholesale 

customers considering them part of the 

Avanti family 

and calling upon them regularly so as to not 

lose touch with what is an ever-changing 

industry. 

David's vision for the future of Avanti 

Pasticceria is simple, give bake (sorry back) 

to the community when he can and keep 

putting smiles on the faces of their 

customers. 

< Chair Tony Lagozzino, with David and Jo-

Ann Bandini & President Vince after being 

presented with the Business Excellence 

Award.  

 

https://www.avantipasticceria.com.au/
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Guest Speaker 

 
• Chair Tony Lagozzino introduced guest speaker Adj Professor Nicola Sasssanelli AO. 

Nicola graduated from the University of Bari, Italy in 1987 with a degree in Electronic Engineering. 

He went on to work as a researcher in microelectronics high-reliability components at Tecnopolis 

S&T Research Centre, Bari before being appointed as Scientific Attaché at the Embassy of Italy in 

Canberra from 2001 to 2008. 

In 2009, Nicola joined the South Australian Government as a Special Envoy for higher education 

research and technology transfer to Europe and later became Director for International R&D 

Collaborations. 

From 2003 to 2013 he was appointed as Adjunct Professor of Science and Technology at the 

University of Canberra, Australia, and in 2007 he became an Honorary Member of the Order of 

Australia. 

In September 2017 the South Australian Space Industry Centre was created with Nicola as Director. 

His focus was to support space industry growth and increase international R&D collaborations in 

South Australia’s space sector. 

In 2018 Nicola was appointed Adjunct Professor at the University of South Australia – Division of 

Information Technology, Engineering and the Environment and he was appointed on the board of the 

Space Industry Association of Australia. In the same year he was also appointed to the Order of Merit 

of the Italian Republic by the Italian Government for ‘promoting high-tech industry and R&D 

collaborations between Italy and Australia’. 

In 2019 Nicola joined SmartSat Cooperative Research Centre as Director of Communication and 

Outreach, becoming Senior Advisor of South Australian Space Industry Centre.  

In 2020 Nicola founded the Andy Thomas Space Foundation, of which he is now CEO. (Clipping of  

the Article above dated 20th Nov 20 is courtesy of the Advertiser)  

 

Nicola’s main passion, outside of his interest in space, is painting. 

 

 

 

• Mr. Nicola Sasssanelli AO then gave a presentation on Australia in Space and his role as CEO 

of the Andy Thomas Space Foundation. 
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o SA has a long history of involvement with Space and Astronomical Research and Development. In 

1947 the Woomera Rocket Range  was established by the Dept of Defense and was used by Europe, 

the UK and USA for tests. In 1967 Satellites were launched from Woomera and it is now still actively 

used for testing and development of rocket technology, hardware and space technology. 

o The opportunities of space & the space industry -is growing every year. Previously, the space 

industry was mostly govt funded, but today it is funded substantially by private business and 

corporations. There are so many opportunities  eg Satellite broadband; GPS ; providing satellite 

technology or “the internet of things”, for agriculture, fisheries, crisis response, environment, defense, 

cybersecurity, health , space careers , research etc….. 

o Nicola is a s a senior advisor to The South Australian Space Industry Centre which was created in 

2017. It’s vision is to create a space enabled economy and increase awareness of the opportunities of 

space…… 

o In closing Nicola, founder and CEO of the Andy Thomas Space Foundation spoke on :- 

➢ It’s vision?  Inspiring the next generation of space leaders.  

➢ It’s mission? To promote social well-being and overcome disadvantage in 

Australia and to advocate in 

favour of space as a domain for international 

cooperation and peaceful co-existence. 
➢ It’s purpose?  
Advancing Space Education – Making STEM 
literacy for all students an educational priority.  

Raising Space Awareness – Making connections 

between space science and technologies and our 
everyday lives. 

Contributing to the national space community 

– Through events and other education initiatives 
 

At the conclusion of Nicola’s most interesting 

presentation of Australia in Space , followed by 

question time President Vince presented him a 
cheque for $1000 for the Andy Thomas 

Foundation . Nicola was very thankful on behalf 

of the foundation and it would be most welcome . 
 

Pictured above: Chair Tony Lagozzino with Adj Professor Nicola Sasssanelli holding the $1000 cheque with 

President Vince. 

 
 

  

 

Pre-Booking of Club accommodation for Jeff’s 2022 District Conference in the Barossa.  

o Jeff explained that it is important for members & the Club to ensure that pre-bookings for next years 

conference are done in the next few days. This will be handled by Margaret Beare.  

• Margaret Beare then spoke in more detail on  the urgency of booking  accommodation  

For next years’conference. The Conference is in Tanunda.  You have to Book your own accommodation . 

It is all done online . But before you do, please let Margaret know where you wish to book and she will 

give you a special code that entitles you to a special discount arranged for the conference. 

Accommodation in Tanunda available at a special rate available from Margaret are : 

➢ Barossa Wiental - $205 a night 

➢ Novatel Barossa Resort Motel- 10% discount 

➢ Barossa Motor Lodge Motel- $140 a night 

➢ Discovery Park (Caravan, camping park) – Many options   

▪ Margaret is currently negotiating with the first 3 above to have breakfast included in the deal or at a 

reduced rate.  

▪ It would be preferable that if you are on the Conference Committee or are associated with the 

management of the Conference that you stay at the Wiental as it will be easier for all. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Woomera,_South_Australia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Internet_of_things
https://sasic.sa.gov.au/about/
https://andythomas.foundation/
https://www.barossaweintal.com.au/
https://all.accor.com/hotel/3026/index.en.shtml?utm_campaign=seo+maps&utm_medium=seo+maps&utm_source=google+Maps
https://www.barossamotorlodge.com.au/
https://www.discoveryholidayparks.com.au/caravan-parks/south-australia/tanunda-barossa-valley
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▪ Note there is also a range of accommodation nearby to Tanunda &  other towns . You are welcome to 

book there, but no special rate has been negotiated as per Tanunda township. 

 
• Department of Human Services, SA Government Screening checks - working with Children Given 

our Club's’desire to get involved with Earlyact and Interact at our local schools, it would be worthwhile 

for Rotarians to consider applying for a Working with Children screening clearance. As a volunteer, you 

can apply online for the clearance at the following address and it is free to do 

so.https://screening.sa.gov.au/applications 

 
• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct and you can easily update it. 

The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, please contact  Ralph Holmes .   

 Thanks again to Margaret Northcote , the club’s webmaster on our old website , who is transferring  

all relevant & historical club records to the new Clubrunner site. 

 

•  Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc, please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and 

Business excellence Awards. Please contact Jeff Blanco for any ideas/suggestions/nominations

 Gd’day Possums–this is your page & remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fines session by Sgt Margaret Beare - for fines (dirt)  please call/text Margaret on 41 0418 830 343 or 

email margaretbeare54@gmail.com   

Fines for Paul, Manfred and Babu for spilling more wine in the bar counter than in the wine glasses art 

the Art Show opening night; all those ( who have had dental work recently ; those who haven’t had their 

covid jab; Reg B having gaffa tape on his car after a recent bingle; David M forgetting his phone and 

forced to try using his new watch instead without success… 

https://screening.sa.gov.au/applications
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210208-Dr%20Tim%20Lathlean-Pain%20Management/margaretbeare54@gmail.com
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Welfare officer’s Repor-by Denise Dinham ph. 8337 8096 or denise.dinham@gmail.com 

o After a visit to the orthopaedic specialist, Kevin Hill is now wearing a moon boot for the next 8 

weeks. 

o Honorary Member, Graham Wallis had 3 stones removed from his bile duct & will have surgery to 

remove his infected gall bladder on June 17th. 

o Des Collinson is in hospital being treated for cellulitis in his face. 

o Sujoy Banerjee thanked members of the club for their support during his father’s Covid battle, which 

he sadly lost. 

For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health 

are of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
 Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences  

Birthdays-Members: N/A 

Birthdays-Partners: N/A 

Induction Anniversaries: N/A 

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30  June 2022; 1; Liz Gardner till 30 June 2021; 

Damian Leach till 20 June 2021; Margaret Beare: 26 June-15 July; Gail Casey: 1 June-15 August ;Bruce 

Davis: 3 May-26 July. 

 
Diary Dates & Notices 

 
•  Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - TBA 

 

• Saturday 15-Saturday 22 May Campbelltown Art Show – Note :  Roster begins 

for setup Friday 7 May -ends Sunday 23 May ) 

 

• Saturday 22 May - Philippine-Australia Friendship Day & Fundraiser  Dinner-6pm -

Cost $50 . In aid of the Philippine Optical Missions Fundraiser Dinner Sat 22 May at San 

Giorgio 6pm Tickets $50. Please see Flyer. ‘We need raffle prizes so if you can donate or 

speak to anyone who can?’, please see Netty. 

 

• 12-16 June 2021 R I Convention Taipie- Link Here  

 

• Saturday 19 June -Fundraising Dinner in Aid of India and it’s Covid Crisis- 6pm for 6:30pm -

Cost $50. Raffle prizes sought. All funds raised going to Babu’s contact Club, the Rotary Club of 

Madras South to provide assistance to the victims and their families. Please support this Charity night. 

Contact Jim Silvestri 0417 802 021, or Babu Kanagasabai 0418 851. 

 

 

• Monday June 21st Vocational Night -Partner’s Night -visiting Fine Foods at Newton . Dinner $25  

 

• In July we will be holding another Rotary Youth Driver Awareness Course for Charles 

Campbell College for this year’s Year 10 Students.  It will be a combined event with Morialta 

RC over 3 days.   Please support Nikki and the Youth team with this event.   TBA 

 

• Club Changeover Saturday 3 July at 6 for 6.30 at Highlander Hotel . More TBA 

• 3rd Sept- 12th Sept – CROE trip (Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience) -See Possum’s page  

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Fri  24 Sept 2021 RYLA- RC of Campbelltown is the Host Club for this one 

mailto:denise.dinham@gmail.com
https://convention.rotary.org/en/taipei
https://finefooddist.com.au/
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• Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- see Frank Augello for details  

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barrossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda- Margaret 

Beare for accom. inquiries 0418 830 343. Please secure your accom & book NOW.  

 
Meeting Stats                (Gold Pot –goes to Herd of Hope)   

Attendance:  

 71% 

                       

Gold Pot:     

$35.10 

 

Sergeant: 

  $37.05 

 

            Raffle:   

           $79.50

 
Thought for the week 

Space travel is life enhancing, and anything that’s life enhancing is worth doing.  

It makes you want to live forever.    Ray Bradbury science fiction author 

 

Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions,missing links,or if  not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know.If anyone has any 

contributions to make to the newsletter,please catch up  on meeting night or email me with your  content. Electronic format is 

preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping .   Rotary  E clubs Link    
 

https://herdofhope.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ray_Bradbury
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/welcome/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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